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WELCOME BACK! 

Welcome back to term 3. This will be a busy 
term for the senior students as they will be 
preparing for the practice external exams. In 
addition, several internal assessments are 
scheduled for the seniors. We appreciate your 
ongoing support in helping ensure your child 
attends school regularly and arrives on time. 

 
Acknowledgement 

The Maths Department extends its sincere 
appreciation to Ustadah Nazmeen Zaim for her 
valuable support in preparing students for the 
South Auckland Maths Challenge. She has 
worked closely with our Year 9 and Year 10 
students, helping them build the confidence to 
compete alongside peers from other schools. 

Congratulations to our Year 10G students for 
securing first place in their last two challenges! 

Coverage 

The year 9 students will complete the topic 
Number and start learning  Measurement.  

Year 10 students will complete the topic 
Measurement and start learning Algebra. 

Year 11 students will focus on their Maths 
learning  in the first two weeks of this term. 

Year 12 students will learn the Calculus 
concepts after completing their Trigonometry 
assessment.   
Year 13 students will work on their external 
standard after completing their internal 
assessment on Linear programming  

 
Assessments 
The internal assessments will be:  
Year 11 Week 3  AS91945 
Year 12  Week 2 Trigonometry 
Year 13   Week 2  Linear Programming. 
 
Numeracy CAA for the year 10 students and 
those in year 11-13 who have not achieved will 
be on 3/9/2025. 
 
The year 11-13 NCEA students will be doing 
their practice exams in week 9. Maths for  
Year 11,12,13 will be on 8/9/2025 from 9am - 
12 noon.  
_____ 
 
The department teachers look forward to 
meeting all the parents during the parent 
teacher meeting this term to discuss how we 
can work together to support the students 
achieve their best. 
 
Shabina Nabijan  
Head of Department - Mathematics 
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